Minutes of TNC Budget/Finance Committee Meeting – April 16, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Harvey Goldberg at 6:45  P.M.  Attending were Chairman Goldberg, Allan Wertheim, Ken Schwartz, Even Levi, and Max Flehinger.  Murdoch Pourkhani and Burt Sokoloff were absent.  Non-committee members Kathy Delle Donne and Denyse Selesnick also attended.

Minutes of the previous (March 19) meeting were approved as presented.

Financial statements as of March 31, 2012 were reviewed.  These included community projects funding since inception of the TNC and funds currently available to spend.
A motion was made  Harvey and seconded by Max to reduce the budget allocation for board meeting secretarial help from $3,600 to $2,600, a reduction of $1,000.  Resolved, that the Tarzana Neighborhood reduce its previously budgeted expenses for Fiscal 2012 by $1000.00 as follows: Administration:  Staffing and Temporary Help $1,000.00. The motion was passed unanimously. 

Following a request by Denyse Selesnick and Kathy Delle Donne, a motion was made (Levi/Schwartz), to recommend allocation of $1,350 for the purchase of a sign, with the name of the TNC, for Mecca Park.  Resolved, that the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  approve $1,350 for a 12 inch high sign for Mecca Park containing the name "Tarzana Neighborhood Council" from its Community Projects budget. The motion passed, with Schwartz, Levi, Goldberg and Flehinger voting for it, and Wertheim opposed.  

After Selesnick and Delle Donne requested funds for banners, with the name of the TNC, to be placed at six Tarzana schools,  a motion was made (Schwartz/Levi) to recommend allocation of $1,050 for the purchase of the banners.  Resolved, that the Tarzana Neighborhood Council  allocate up to $1,050 from its Outreach budget- to purchase six banners to be placed at the six Tarzana public schools to promote the Tarzana NC. 

The motion passed unanimously. 
During the public comment period, Selesnick discussed the possibility of a community meeting in June.  No details were provided. She also displayed a postcard, sent out to all Tarzana households, announcing the Earth Day festivities planned for Tarzana. 

The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, May 16, immediately following the Transportation Committee meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45


Respectfully submitted,


Max Flehinger, Acting Secretary

